
From: Will Williams <WWilliams@usca.edu>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 1/20/2014 3:53:13 PM
Subject: Summary

Katherine:

In my meeting with General Patrick I would like to:

Discuss bringing back the SRS loaned executive program that was around at DOC when I was there (2004-2008) 
This would be a liaison for SRS, DOC and other state nuclear related entities
Broader statewide education on SRS capabilities and how to assist other nuclear missions within the state 
Parlay SRS capabilities into private sector opportunities that may be on SRS property or not.

Best regards
Will

Will Williams SCCED
Director
Economic Development Partnership
PO Box 1708
471 University Parkway
Aiken, SC 29802 
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